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IŀǘΩǎ ƻŦŦ ǘƻ [ƛƴŘŀ wŀȅƳƻƴŘ ŦƻǊ our terrific new poster 



PresidentΩs Message 

Hello everyone and welcome to spring!  I think.  Spring has taken a slow start here in April as I sit and write this. The 

last few years I had already gone to the Mansfield Drive-In by this point which seems strange now that we have 

snow and sub-freezing temperatures.  Anyway, Iõll dare to say at this point, I think itõs safe to buy fuel conditioner, 

load it up into the snow blower or seasonal plow truck fuel tank, run it for 5 minutes, and put it away!   Then turn 

around and pray that the fuel conditioner you put in your boat last fall worked and your carburetor or fuel injectors 

are not plugged up.   Thatõs my dream. 

  

Itõs an exciting year for the club and for me as well.  My June wedding is right around the corner which is exciting 

to me.  Our June truck show in Brooklyn is right around the corner which is exciting to everyone else!  Start thinking 

about dusting off the show truck, or at least put a new coat of spray paint on the ol e jalopy and get her ready to 

bring to Brooklyn.   We are hoping for a comeback year after last yearõs rainout.  I want to see 200+ trucks this year 

which I truly believe is attainable.  To get there we need everyone to spread the word and put out flyers.  If you 

didnõt grab them at the last meeting, come see me and Iõll get you some.  Or, refer people to our website where 

they can find the show flyer with all the info they need.   We are also going to be advertising on Facebook to get the 

word out to thousands of truck enthusiasts.   Anyone that has photos of past shows, email them to me so I can get 

them loaded up to inspire interest!  

  

I hate to bring up any sad news but we have been struck again with the passing of a longtime active 

member.  Michael (Mike) Pietraroia passed away this month which leaves a large hole in our organization that may 

never be filled.  The combination of Mikeõs joy, positivity, and love of trucks along with his talent as a technical 

draftsman is rare.  Mike drew beautiful renditions of members õ trucks, including a few in our fleet.  Many of the 

images on our show flyers, t-shirts, dash plaques, etc. were all drawn by Mike.  Those that made it out to Pfahlõs 

shop last meeting had the good  fortune of seeing Mike looking great.   Mikeõs talent will be missed, but more 

importantly Mikeõs presence in general will be missed more.  I hope all who knew Mike will take a minute and think 

about some of your best memories of him and his love for trucks,  and feel free to tell a story during the next meeting.  

  

Next Meeting will be at Coutuõs Truck Country.  For those that like looking at truck parts, this. is. the. place. for. 

you.  Huge inventory of engines, transmissions, 4x4 parts, all the way up to cosmetic trim, this is the place to be.  Rob 

Coutu opens his shop up for all to see what goes on behind the scenes and how a love for trucks spiraled into a 

thriving business.  Please make the effort to come out, weõd love to see you! 

  

In closing I just say this.  Live every day to the fullest as you never know when it may be your last.  Tell your loved 

ones that you love them, and donõt do anything I wouldnõt do.  Well, maybe donõt do anything a ôwell adjusted, 

good head on their shouldersõ individual wouldnõt do.   See you soon! 

  

-Jonathan Yeomans 

 

 

 

HELP WANTED AT OUR BROOKLYN TRUCK SHOW :  

SATURDAY- Set -Up 

SUNDAY  ð Admissions, Gate, Parking Trucks, Guiding Vendors, Registration & Chapter Booth, 

Emptying Trash Cans & General Clean-Up.  Letõs ALL Volunteer some time to spread the work 

around.  That way, ALL can enjoy the Show.  Contact John Raymond at 860 -608 -5033 o r email at 

Lindamraymond1@yahoo.com.  Make that call TODAY o r  see John on May 22!!!                
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NUTMEG CHAPTER 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

March 13, 2016 

Call to Order:  2:10 PM by Nutmeg Chapter President Jonathan (Jon) Yeomans.   

Opening:         

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance led by the Chapter President.   Jon extended a heartfelt thank you from 

the Club members to Matt Pfahl for his genuine hospitality in welcoming the Nutmeg Chapter members to once again hold 

the Club meeting at tŦŀƘƭΩǎ Mack and Antique Truck Restoration Shop.    

Forty-eight Club members were in attendance. Several new members and guests were in attendance and welcomed by the 

Club. 

{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ: 

A motion was made to acŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŜ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ млΣ нлмс ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǎ ƛǘ ŀǇǇŜŀǊŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ  ¢ƘŜ 

motion was seconded and the members voted unanimously to approve the report. 

Membership Report: Elizabeth Robertson  

Due to the influx of membership renewal and updated member status activity prior to the start of the meeting, it was 

decided that a more current and detailed membership report would be presented at the next meeting.  Elizabeth did state 

that she was happy to report that many had paid their dues today. 

! Ƴƻǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŜ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ Ψŀǎ-ƛǎΩ ŀƴŘ ŀǿŀƛǘ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ  ¢ƘŜ Ƴƻǘƛƻƴ 

was seconded and the member voted unanimously to approve the report. 

Treasurer Report: Period from November 1, 2015 ς December 31, 2015:  Tom Bachand (Presented by Jon Yeomans) 

1. Regular Club Account Activity:  

     Deposits:  Dues received January 11th and January 26th along with donations to the Club. 

     Expenses:  B¢{Ωǎ Graphics, and Newsletter postage.  

2.   Show Account Activity:    

      No Activity, Ending Balance matches Opening Balance. 

! Ƴƻǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ŀǎ ǎǘŀǘŜŘΦ ¢ƘŜ Ƴƻǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ǎŜŎƻƴŘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǾƻǘŜŘ 

unanimously to approve the report.    

OLD BUSINESS 

1.  Newsletter: 

5ƻƴ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜǎ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳ ƻŦ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎΣ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎΣ άŦƻǊ ǎŀƭŜ ϧ ǿŀƴǘŜŘέ 

etc.  Jon Yeomans spoke up about his newsletter advertisement purchase and welcomed other members to purchase ad 

space for their business or other matters. 

2.  Website and Social Media: 

      Jonathan setup a computer and monitor to present the ClubΩǎ Facebook page and Website. 

Facebook:  Jonathan showed the CƭǳōΩǎ ΨNutmeg Chapter - American Truck Historical SocietyΩ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ tŀƎŜΦ ¢Ƙere 

are currently 264 people (Both members and Non Members) following the page.  Truck Show Photo Albums from 

1983-1986, 1989-1993, 2010-2011, 2013-2014 along with various videos and pictures from the National show in 

¸ƻǊƪΣ t! ǿŜǊŜ ǎƘƻǿƴΦ  {ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ΨǎƘŀǊŜŘ ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ Ψ¢ǳƴƴŜƭ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ aŀŎƪ ¢ǊǳŎƪΩ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƘƻǿƴ ŀǎ ŀƴ 

example of Facebook content to engage members and attract new members. 

Website:  Linda Raymond presented and showed the club what we have so far.  The home page has been updated to 

Welcome people to the site and display the next coming event (this meeting in this case).  There is a slide show on 

the home page as well.  Some of the other tabs have been populated with the latest newsletter, classifieds, etc.  

The Club History needs to be finalized and posted on the website.  The new and latest Brooklyn Truck Show Poster 

is also available to provide web traffic with the latest details and information of the show.  Jonathan will send 

Linda the pictures used to post on Facebook which can also populate on the Website. 

3.  2016 Brooklyn Truck Show 

John Raymond gave a brief rundown of the activities at this time.  Everything is ready to go as it should at this time with 

the grounds reserved and vendors scheduled.  The Flyers have been printed and ready to be posted and members were 

invited to take them to display around the area.  Volunteers are needed to help out for an hour or two Saturday with  
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setting up barrels for trash, moving picnic tables into position, setting out signage, and a few small miscellaneous tasks.  

Volunteers will also be needed Sunday to help take turns working the Gate (welcoming committee and money 

collections), running the flea market sites, directing truck traffic and parking, etc.  It is important that we have as many 

voƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀǎ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƎŜǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƭǳōΩǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ ¢ǊǳŎƪ {ƘƻǿΦ 

4.  Past Members Plaque 

Harold Foskett presented the new plaques that have been completed.  They will be displayed at the Haul of Fame in 

Canterbury, CT.  The (2) plaques are of beautiful wooden displays in the shape of Connecticut with rows and columns of 

tags with past members name and year of passing.  The tags are a little smaller, but allow for a little more room and 

efficient use of display space.  There were 8 un-used tags and the consensus from the Club was that prayers are in place 

to keep it that way.  Total cost of the new plaques came to $150 and there were no objections. 

  NEW BUSINESS 

1. 2016 Meeting LocationsΦ  bŜȄǘ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ wƻō /ƻǳǘǳΩǎ ǎƘƻǇ Ψ/ƻǳǘǳ ¢ǊǳŎƪ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅΩ ƛƴ ²ƛƭƭƛƳŀƴǘƛŎΣ /¢ ƻƴ aŀȅ 22nd. 

2. ¢ƘŜ Wǳƭȅ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ WƻƘƴ ¢ǊŜŀǘΩǎ CŀƳƛƭȅ CŀǊƳ ƛƴ .ƻƭǘƻƴΣ /¢ ƻƴ Wǳƭȅ млΣ нлмсΦ 

3. The club is asking for a recommendation for a September meeting location.   

OTHER BUSINESS  

1.   Don invited members to ask Matt Pfahl about some of his projects and any other questions they may have.  One of the 

larger projects Matt has is an Antique Greyhound Bus project that has been with Matt for over 7 years.  Matt elaborated 

on this project to say that he has been working full time on it for over 4 years with 2 employees dedicated to it 

specifically.  Many details of the project were discussed.   

2.  .ƛƭƭ άKrazyέ [ƛƴǎƭŜȅ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ Ŧurther details about the Make-A-Wish Truck Convoy at Rentschler Field in East Hartford, CT 

on Sept. 18th.  Make-a-Wish kids are allowed to go for a ride in a truck and all proceeds from the event go directly to the 

Make-A-Wish Foundation to be used by children with medical issues, typically of life threatening or life altering nature, 

to satisfy a wish they have, such as going to Disney World.  The Club was invited to participate in the truck convoy. 

оΦ  WƻƴŀǘƘŀƴ ¸ŜƻƳŀƴǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ Ƙƛǎ Ψ{ŀŦŜǘȅ ¢ƻǇƛŎΩ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǎƘƻǊǘŎǳǘǎΦ  ²ƘƛƭŜ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŜƳōŜŘŘƛƴƎ 

safety as a lifestyle at work, it needs to also be embedded as a lifestyle at home.  Jonathan practices safe measures at his 

job working in power utility plants, however finds himself taking shortcuts at home while working on personal projects.  

One month ago Jonathan severed a portion of his right hand ring finger while taking a shortcut to get an industrial air 

compressor to start, leaving himself with a permanent reminder.  Practice Safety All The Time, not just at work. 

50/50 Raffle Winner:  Paul Vernali won $79 with $80 being raised for the Club in the first 50/50 drawing.  Congratulations 

Paul! 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:00 PM.                  

 Respectfully submitted, 

Jonathan Yeomans presenting for: 

Betty Jay 

Secretary 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD ON May 22, 2016 at 2 PM at /ƻǳǘǳΩǎ ¢ǊǳŎƪ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅΣ мрор ²Ŝǎǘ aŀƛƴ {ǘǊŜŜǘΣ ²ƛƭƭƛƳŀƴǘƛŎΣ /¢ 

Contact Rob at 860-423-6004~~~Rob says to come hungry and come early for the 50-cent tour to see all the changes at 

/ƻǳǘǳΩǎ ¢ǊǳŎƪ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ! 

5ƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴǎΥ  ¦{ wǘΦ с ƻǊ /¢ wǘΦ сс ŀǊŜ ƎƻƻŘ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ Ŝŀǎǘ ƻǊ ǿŜǎǘΦ  /ƻǳǘǳΩǎ ƛǎ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŜǎǘ ǎƛŘŜ ƻŦ 
Willimantic one quarter mile north of Rt. 66 or half mile south of US Rt. 6 on CT Rt. 32. 
Coming from the north just take Rt. 32 to ²ƛƭƭƛƳŀƴǘƛŎΦ  ¸ƻǳ ǿƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƛǘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ ōŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ 
interesting out front. 

Follow the Nutmeg Chapter on the Web & Join Us on Facebook. 

  Check out all the great photos from past shows that Jonathan has downloaded. 

It is a great way to keep up with what is happening around the Nutmeg Chapter!  
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Michael Pietraroia, Sr.  July 1, 1933 ς April 3, 2016 
The Nutmeg Chapter of ATHS is saddened by the passing of Mike Pietraroia. We extend our heartfelt sympathy to his family 

and friends at this difficult time.   

 

Michael A. Pietraroia, Sr., 82 of Windsor, beloved husband of Beverly (Brooks) Pietraroia passed away 

peacefully on Sunday April 3, 2016 at his home.  Born in Hartford to the late John Pietraroia and Maria 

(Orsini, Pietraroia) Zebedeo, he has been a Windsor resident all his life and was a member of the Trinity 

United Methodist Church in Windsor and served with the Windsor Volunteer Fire Department.  

Michael was a member of the American Truck Historical Society Nutmeg Chapter and the New England 

Rockbusters Chapter and had a passion for antique trucks, construction vehicles, and car racing.  He 

was a talented illustrator and drew numerous pictures of historic trucks, fire engines and construction 

equipment.  But his main focus was his family who will miss him dearly.     

     Besides his wife, Beverly of Windsor, he is survived by his son Michael Pietraroia, Jr of Windsor; his daughters Ann 

Palacko and her husband Gerry of Travelers Rest, SC and Patricia Hart and her husband John, Jr. of Enfield; his brother 

Anthony Pietraroia and his wife Caroline of Windsor; his grandchildren Michael III and his wife Kelly, Kristen, Jacob and 

Benjamin; and his great-grandson, Jackson.  Besides his parents he was predeceased by a son John Pietraroia and his sister 

Angeline Pietraroia.   

    A memorial service was held on Monday April 11 at the Trinity Methodist Church in Windsor with burial in St. Joseph 

Cemetery, Windsor.  In lieu of flowers, memorial donations to the Trinity Christian School, 180 Park Ave, Windsor, CT 06095 

in his memory were requested.  For further information, please contact Carmon Funeral Homes, Inc. in Windsor, CT or visit 

website at www.carmonfuneralhome.com 

Reflections from our members: 

John Montville said he met Mike in 1970 at a car show in Manchester.  Over the 46 years since then, they have shared their 

similar interests exchanging literature and photos as they expanded their collections.  John stated that he called upon Mike to 

assist him with his book ά.ǳƭƭŘƻƎέΦ  In the Preface, John thanks Mike for his fine dimensional diagrams which can be found in 

Appendix D pages 177-180.  John stated that he lost a sincere friend who was very unassuming. 

Dorothy Yeomans ǿǊƻǘŜ άaƛƪŜ ǿŀǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǎƻ ŎƻƴƎŜƴƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƎŜƴŜrous in sharing his artistic renditions of ƻǳǊ /ƭǳōΩǎ ǘǊǳŎƪǎΦ  L 

enjoyed looking at his albums full of sketches and illustrations. We are all so thankful he provided the sketches for our T-shirts 

for so many years.  Hope he enjoys some spirited times with Al, Bob, Reggie and all the rest of his truck brothers.  I doubt any 

ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǎǘƛƴƎΦέ 

Bernice West ŜƳŀƛƭŜŘΥ άL ǎŀǿ aƛƪŜ ŀƴŘ .ŜǾŜǊƭȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ tŦŀƘƭΩǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘŀǘǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƳΦ  .ŜǾŜǊƭȅ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ƳŜ ŦƻǊ Ƴŀƴȅ 

years in preparing and helping provide the cheese, crackers and dips at the Annual Dinner and I got to know them well. Mike 

ǿŀǎ ŀ ǉǳƛŜǘΣ ƳƻŘŜǎǘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ƳƛǎǎŜŘΦ  Iƛǎ ŀƴǘƛǉǳŜ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ŀƭƭΦέ 

A note from Don Arnauckas: 

Mike Pietraroia has been an active member of the Nutmeg Chapter since 1983.  His interest in trucks and construction 

equipment started when he was a boy.  Collecting sales literature and magazines about trucks and construction equipment 

along with taking photos, gave him subjects for his drawings and illustrations.   

A few years ago when I started doing our Newsletter, I asked for input from members.  Mike came forward with his wonderful 

ǘǊǳŎƪ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ ǿŜ ōŜƎŀƴ άaƛƪŜΩǎ aȅǎǘŜǊȅ ¢ǊǳŎƪέ ŀǎ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜΦ  {ƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜƴ aƛƪŜ Ƙŀǎ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜŘ ƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ 

these excellent drawings for this feature in the Newsletter.   

[ŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ L ŀǎƪŜŘ aƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǿǊƛǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ōŜƘƛƴŘ Ƙƛǎ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǘƻƻ ƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ L ƘŀŘ Ƙƛǎ ǎǘƻǊȅ in my handsΦ  aƛƪŜΩǎ 

personal story was published in the Sept-Oct 2015 Newsletter.  I spoke to Mike shortly after he came home from the hospital 

just before Christmas. He asked me how I was set with his drawings for future newsletters.  I told him I still had some, and he 

told me that he would send me more once he started feeling better.  Sure enough, in a month or so I received another envelope 

of his drawings, enough to last for the next few years.  You only had to ask Mike for something once and you had it!  He was 

a fine example and a true role model for all of us.  We are fortunate to have known our friend, Mike. 
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